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Dear Santa Rosa City Council,

I'm writing on behalf of the Roseland Community and the LatinX Student Congress. We
understand that the city has recently approved purchase of a 6+ acre site on Hearn Ave with
the intention of developing this space as a community center. It is in the best interest of
Roseland and Santa Rosa at large for this site to be a dedicated community space, but beyond
that, to be a resiliency hub, cultural center with ample access to resources (such as a public
library and childcare space) for this historically underserved community. Funds from the
recent ARPA grant award should be allocated to building such a center to ensure that this
economic stimulus meet the needs of the community and keep money flowing back into the
neighborhood, as opposed to supporting an established private entity, The Boys and Girls
Club.

The recent sale of the old RUP campus to cannabis developers was an affront to our
community and we demand that this opportunity not be similarly wasted. The people,
particularly students, of this community have been asking for a local center for culture and
learning, as well as economic and environmental support and it is the duty of the city council
to listen to and act on these demands.

Thank you for considering this statement and | hope that you will sincerely consider this plea
to advocate for equity in allocating the $10 million that Santa Rosa has at its disposal for
projects that empower and support its underserved communities.

Warmly,
Aimee Drew

Aimee Drew (she/her)

Carbon Positive Futures

Climate Resilience Educator & Consultant
(707) 583-5533

“Leadership is rooted not in power and authority, but in service and wisdom”
— Robin Wall Kimmerer, Braiding Sweetgrass

“If you have come here to help me, you are wasting your time. But if you have come here because your liberation is
bound up with mine, then let us work together”
— Lilla Watson
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Land Acknowledgement | My home and office reside on the occupied homelands of The Coast Miwok Peoples
and The Federated Indians of Graton Rancheria: | am a guest here. | celebrate and hold immense gratitude for the
lands themselves and the active work of their descendants, past and present, to preserve and nourish indigenous

identity, land rights, and stewardship.



